

December 15, 2014

Ms. Tamara Brown

Re: FOIA Request 14-823

Dear Ms. Brown:

I write to respond to your Freedom of Information request dated December 7, 2014, and received in my office on December 8, 2014, in which you originally requested:

"...the email addresses of all senior education majors at your university.

Additionally, I would like to request the names and email addresses of the professors within the school of education."

On December 8, 2014, my colleague, Kathy McCarthy reached out to you by email and informed you that student email addresses are exempt from production under section 7(1)(b) of the Act, which exempts from disclosure "[p]rivate information, unless disclosure is required by another provision of this Act, a State or federal law or a court order."

On December 8, 2014 you agreed to revise your request to seek:

"...teachers names and email addresses within the school of education only and I would appreciate it if it could be all three campuses. I realize that Springfield only offers education as a minor but perhaps there might be a few professors with whom I could follow up."

Information responsive to your request are available at the following links:

Urbana-Champaign campus: <a href="http://education.illinois.edu/faculty">http://education.illinois.edu/faculty</a>

Chicago campus: <a href="http://education.uic.edu/faculty-staff">http://education.uic.edu/faculty-staff</a>

Springfield campus: <a href="http://www.uis.edu/teachereducation/faculty/">http://www.uis.edu/teachereducation/faculty/</a>

Please note, for the Springfield campus some of the faculty information is not listed on the faculty page. For any faculty members who do not have information listed on the College of Education's website, you may access their information at the Springfield directory link: <a href="http://uisapp.uis.edu/directory/">http://uisapp.uis.edu/directory/</a>.

You have a right, under the law, to seek a review of this response by the Public Access Counselor (PAC) in the Office of the Attorney General. The PAC may be reached by phone at 217-782-1396, by email to publicaccess@atg.state.il.us, or by postal mail at the Public Access

Bureau, 500 S. 2nd Street, Springfield, Illinois 62706. You also have the right to seek judicial review under section 11 of this Act.

If you have questions for our office, please contact 217-333-6400.

Sincerely,

Thomas P. Hardy Executive Director and Chief Records Officer